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Colorado-Wyoming Chair ς Lyle Laverty 

 
Chair-Elect 2016 Voting Request and Other Business Items 

Thanks to the help of several of you who attended our outstanding annual meeting in May, we 

now have a candidate for Chair-Elect 2016 Č Chair 2017.  Kelly Norris, who served as Northern 

Wyoming Chapter Chair in 2015, has graciously offered to run for Chair-Elect 2016 and to serve 

as Chair in 2017.  Per our by-laws, we are conducting an official election for this position via this 

ƭƛƴƪΣ ǿƘŜǊŜ ȅƻǳ Ŏŀƴ ŀƭǎƻ ǊŜŀŘ YŜƭƭȅΩǎ ōƛƻƎǊŀǇƘȅΦ  Earlier in the year, the Executive Committee 

unanimously re-elected Rich Rosene as Treasurer for 2017, so there is no vote necessary for 

treasurer in this election:  

https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/393YQFG 

Voting will be open for two weeks, until the close of business on Friday, June 17, 2016.  All 

members are requested to vote.  !ƴ ŀōǎǘŜƴǘƛƻƴ ƛǎ ŎƻƴǎƛŘŜǊŜŘ ŀǎ ŀ άȅŜǎέ ǾƻǘŜΦ  Dave Cawrse will 

compile the results the following week. 

Please mark your calendars for our next CO/WY SAF Executive Committee Meeting to follow up 

on business from the annual meeting in May:  

Thursday, July 28, 2016, 0900-1200 

BIA Forestry Conference Room 

13922 Denver West Parkway, Suite 350, Lakewood, CO   80401 

Call in # (877) 952-3247, PC = 96552202 

A few of our members are in the process of being nominated for national awards to be 

bestowed at the 2018 SAF National Convention.  We would still like to recognize some of our 

outstanding members during 2016 in the Colorado / Wyoming Society of American Foresters.  If 

you have a nominee for any of the following, please send their name to Bill Yemma 

at  william.yemma@bia.gov  and he will get back to you with more details: 

¶         Outstanding Field Forester 

¶         Outstanding Young Forester (less than 40 years old) 

¶         Outstanding Citizenship 

¶         Outstanding Leadership 

¶         Outstanding Student Leadership 

It is a great pleasure serving as your chair and I look forward to continuing to work with you 

during the rest of 2016 to further our profession. 

 

https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/393YQFG
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Upcoming Event Dates 

Date Event Location 

July 28 Executive Committee Lakewood, CO 
 

Annual State Meeting ς Steve Ambrose 

2016 Joint Colorado/Wyoming State Meeting Draws 150 

ά¢ƘŜ bŜǿ bƻǊƳŀƭΥ !ŘŀǇǘƛǾŜ CƻǊŜǎǘ aŀƴŀƎŜƳŜƴǘ ƛƴ ŀ /ƘŀƴƎƛƴƎ 

²ƻǊƭŘέ ǿŀǎ ǘƘŜ ǘƘŜƳŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ Ƨƻƛƴǘ meeting between 

Colorado/Wyoming SAF, Colorado Timber Industry Association 

and the Colorado Tree Farm Program.  The weather cooperated 

nicely and 150 attendees enjoyed a fun filled and informative 

meeting in Gunnison, Colorado, May 12-14.  The venue was set 

at Western State Colorado University, an excellent facility that accommodated the group very 

well. 

The meeting started off with executive meetings Thursday 

afternoon where Colorado/Wyoming SAF and the 

Colorado Timber Industry Association both held 

independent executive committee meetings.  Lyle 

Laverty, Chair of the state society, conducted the SAF 

meeting, setting direction and challenging us to be 

proactive and affect the future in a positive way.  Lyle 

noted that Colorado/Wyoming SAF had testified eight 

times before the State Legislature in hearings, and we are gaining credibility.  The funding looks 

good and all chapters were encouraged to let the State Society handle their finances, making 

life easier.  Thursday night the whole group was treated to 3 separate films that focused on fire 

and Carl Schenck - the Ashville Experiment. 

On Friday, the main program began and Scott Armentrout, Forest Supervisor of the Grand 

Mesa, Gunnison and Uncompahgre National Forest gave us an update of Forest Service 

activities.  Jonathan Houck, Gunnison County Commissioner, challenged us to work with local 

public on decisions that affect the forests around them.  Adaptive 

management was the theme of the day and many speakers addressed 

climate change, sudden aspen decline, current forest conditions, white 

pine blister rust, pinyon-juniper ecosystems and other relevant topics.  

One bright opportunity is to utilize the Good Neighbor Authority, where 

federal and state land managers can work together to reduce fire hazards.  
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Joe Duda, (CSFS), Rich Edwards (CSFS), and Matt Etzenhouser (USFS) gave us an update on the 

legislation. 

Friday evening we had an exceptional barbeque just east of Gunnison. The food was as good as 

the entertainment; we enjoyed both.  Chicken, brisket, beans, potato salad and warm apple 

crisp were on the menu, and it was quite good. The weather turned cool and we were glad we 

brought our coats.  During the dinner the Clark Seely, President of SAF, gave us an update of 

SAF activities at the national office.  Clark was very optimistic about the future of SAF noting 

that membership is starting to rise and the land sale at national headquarters is complete with 

SAF receiving about $13 million. 

On Saturday the group met at the Holiday Inn parking lot for 

the annual field trip.  About 60 participants visited 

the riparian plantings along Tomichi Creek. 

Special thanks to Sam Pankratz, and his crew of 12 who 

helped put on the annual meeting.  From what we could tell, 

the meeting was very successful and everyone left full of 

food, knowledge and ideas of how to positively affect the future. 
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CO/WY SAF 

Annual Meeting. 

May 12-14, 2016 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Sam Pankratz, Meeting Chair 

Lyle Laverty, CO/WY State Chair 

Scott Armentrout, Supervisor, Grand Mesa 
Uncompaghre, Gunnison  NF 
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Rich Edwards and Joe Duda,  
CO State Forest Service    

Bruce Short, Short Forestry; Dr. Kathleen Dwire, Research Station; Eric Carlson, C&H, LLC 

 

Sid Hall, USFS; Dr. John Shaw, Rocky Mtn Research Station; Jonathan Houck, Gunnison Co Commissioner; Mark Nelson, US Forest Service 
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Dr. Peter Brown, Rocky Mtn Tree Ring Research; Dr. Jim Worrall, USFS, Gunnison NF;  

Dr. Kurt Mackes, CO State Univ.;            Dan Colgan, Teton West;                Dr. Jonathan Coop, Western State Colorado Univ. 
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Awards 

 

 

Dr. Anna Schoettle, Rocky Mtn Res. Station 

Dr. Mike Battaglia, Rocky Mtn Res. Station Suzanne Marchetti, USFS Gunnison Svc Ctr 

Dr. Wayne Shepperd, Retired, Rocky Mtn Res. Station 

Tree Farmer of the Year: Peter Prina presented by Dan Wand 

Certificates of Appreciation Presented to: CSFS (Joe Duda), SAF (Lyle Laverty),  

and CTIA (Tom Troxell) by John Janowski, Chair, CO Tree Farmers Assoc.  
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Social and Networking Events 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Jim Thinnes, Clark Seely, Tom Thompson 

Mike Babler, Johnny and Ellen Hodges 

Tim Bottomly, Rich Rosene, Jim Cunio, Bill 

Williams 


